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Welcome to Camp Springs Community Church.  I trust that you will be blessed today as we 
study God’s Word together. The foundational teaching of the Bible is the Gospel of Jesus Christ, 
which simply teaches that every person is a sinner (thinks and does wrong things) and is 
permanently separated from God and Heaven. However, Jesus Christ (God’s Son), became a 
man who died by being nailed to a cross to pay for the sins of the world, and then rose from the 
grave. Whoever puts his faith in Jesus Christ for salvation will have his sins forgiven and will 
gain entry into heaven (John 3:16). Please ask us if you have questions. 

  
10 AM Message                                           AMAZIAZH            2 CHN. 25 (1 KN. 14)  

MORNING SERVICE 
Prelude:  

Greetings and Announcements   

Scripture Reading     1 CORINTHIANS 3:9-17 DOUG DAVIS        

Prayer                                   

Special Music 

11 AM Message              A FEARFUL THING          HEBREWS 10: 26-31 

               

 
 
 
 
 
 TYPE IN THE SEARCH BAR: 
202-360-2427 
OR 
@CampSpringsCommunity-Church 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 

SCHEDULE OF SERVICES 
Sunday School for all Ages .................................................................................. 10:00 AM 
Sunday Morning ................................................................................................... 11:00 AM 
Wednesday –AWANA    ......................................................................................... 7:00 PM 
Wednesday – Adult Bible Study……………………………………..................... 7:00 PM  

 

ANNOUNCEMENTS 

 
Sunday Mornings, from 9:45 AM to 12:15 PM, YouTube Live on the CSCC  

Channel will be open, all are welcome to connect.   

Wednesday Evenings:  Adult Bible Study, and AWANA 7 pm. 
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SANCTITY OF LIFE DAY IS TODAY 
 

 

 



 
Dear Friends, 
 
Greetings from the Philippines! We trust you are well and blessed. The past 
few months has been a whirlwind of events starting back from November to 
now. We are feeling so blessed that the Lord provides us with the strength to 
keep up with the Children’s Home activities as well as all the other 
ministries here in the Philippines. During Thanksgiving, Ligaya and I were 
able to be in East Texas where I grew up. It was a nice time spent with two 
of our children and several of our grandkids. We returned here to the 
Philippines as soon as we wrapped up our medical checkups and a few 
remaining speaking engagements. As soon as we got back we were hit with 
one event after another. We were so blessed to see God’s hand move through 
wonderful people who provided Christmas gifts for the children, a beautiful 
meal and Christmas bonus for each of our staff and workers of Subic bay 
Children’s Home. It is amazing how generous God’s people are!  
 
Another answered prayer most definitely worthy of praise is that of our Solar 
electricity system. I will often just sit and marvel how God miraculously 
provided that need. The contractor is working on installing and setting up 
this new electric system. We look forward to see a drastic change in our 
monthly bill. 
 
I may have mentioned Johnrine in past newsletters. Johnrine was taken into 
our home at 6 years old. He is now 23 and has been on staff since 2017. He 
was abandoned by his parents at birth but God took him up! He is a godly 
young man now who has graduated from his four year course of Animal 
husbandry and Agriculture. He continued his studies in our bible Institute 
and is in his 3rd year and will be graduating soon. He has many 
responsibilities in the children’s home. He manages our livelihood farm 
where he trains our young boys to work the farm. He is also a houseparent 
and also foreman of our field workers. On weekends Johnrine and another 
one of our Pastors travel by boat to a remote Island where we have a mission 
work and hold bible studies and Sunday morning service. It is a prayer of 
ours to be able to bring Johnrine to the US with us as we travel around. He 
would be a tremendous blessing to us as he would assist me (Teddy) in 
driving, as it is getting very difficult for me to drive with intense pain on my 
right leg as soon as I start to drive. The greatest blessing though is for him to 
be able to share his testimony with you, our supporters, and here how God 
has used you to help change and transform lives to be of great service to 
God! 
 
As always, Ligaya & I thank you for your love, prayers, and support 
 
In Christ, 
Teddy & Ligaya Fulfer 

 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 


